
 

 
Kia ora koutou 
 
Half way through the year already! Our ropu is working hard towards up and coming 
performances. They sound absolutely wonderful and are starting to look like a real 
Kapa Haka group. You will have a few opportunities to see them perform soon. We are 
performing at the School Carnival on Saturday 13th October and of course, at the Hui on 
25 November. There will also be performances on Cultural Performances Day and at 
Prize Giving. Details of these will be given closer to the time. 
 
It is our goal to replace our Kapa Haka uniforms in the next year or two as the ones we 
have now have seen better days. Needless to say, we will have to do some fundraising 
to achieve this. I have booked a BBQ at the Te Atiawa Netball Courts on Saturday 27th 
August. I need some volunteers to help organize and run this on the day. If you are able 
to help please complete the form below. I will also be asking for contributions of baking 
to sell there too.  
 
Is anyone able to help mend some poi? Quite a few of our poi need recovering.  I will 
supply the materials for anyone who can supply the time.  
 
 
Nga mihi nui ki a koutou katoa 
Cath Franks 
 

 

  I can help at the BBQ at Te Atiawa Netball Courts on Saturday 27th August 

 
Please indicate which time slot would suit you  
 

        9 am -10am 

       10am – 11am 

       11am – 12pm 

       12pm – 1pm 

       1pm – 2pm 

 

  I am able to help mend some poi 

 
Name ___________________________   Phone____________________ 
 
Email ________________________________ 
 
Child’s name __________________________  Room __________ 

Gray Avenue 
PO Box 1443 
Paraparaumu Beach 5252 

Phone     64 4 298 5775 
Facsimile 64 4 298 6962 
Email     cfranks@paraparaumubeach.school.nz 
Web          http://ultranet.paraparaumubeach.school.nz 
 

mailto:cfranks@paraparaumubeach.school.nz

